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Letter from Sicco Mansholt to Tony Benn (April 12 1972)

Commission Des Communautés Européennes
Le Président

Brussels, 12th April 1972

Mr. Anthony Wedgwood Benn M.P.
House of Commons
London, SW1

Dear Mr. Wedgwood Benn,

Your letter of March 28th surprised me.

When I see that all socialist parties in continental Europe are in favour of European cooperation in general 
and of the European Communities in particular, I cannot be but « ashamed to see my socialist friends adopt 
such a negative attitude ». What you do, in effect, is to desert from the socialist family. « Right or wrong my 
country » was for a long time a conservative slogan in your country, you seem to have taken over that 
slogan.

It has been, and still is, a good socialist tradition to abide by democratic parliamentary decisions. The 
democratic parliamentary decision to enter into the Community has been taken by your House of Commons.

The debate in your country, after that vote, should be over now. Instead of the Labour Party should prepare 
itself for the new situation and work closely together with the other socialist parties in order to make out of 
our Europe the socialist Europe we want it to be.

Yours fraternally,

S. L. Mansholt
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